
Happy new year!

Another holiday season has come and 
gone and it’s time for us to get down 

to business.  We are looking for 
complete participation in our 

projects ~ in line with our bylaws 
each and every member is required to 
attend two meetings, Participate in 

fundraising and at least one of our many service projects. 
On another note, the Medford board of education has made 
the understandable but unfortunate decision to ask us to 
cancel our spelling bee this year so let’s hope we can see 

the kids back in 2023.


~ Kathy and Shawn


Visit our website medfordwomansclub.com

January 2022

 Dates to Remember


January 1 ~ happy new year!


January 13 ~ general meeting


Medford memorial community center


Please bring non-perishable items for 

the Rutgers student food pantry to 

be donated at the garden district 

council meeting


7:00 PM


UPDATE ~ this may be a zoom 
meeting.


January 17 ~ Martin Luther king day


January 19 ~ book club


Shawn’s house


6:00 PM


January 20 ~ garden District council


Medford memorial community center


10:00 Am


January 21 ~ social ~ night forms 


 grounds for sculpture


RSVP by January 10


PENDING COVID UPDATES


Presidents’ Message

January meeting program


We will be creating valentines for 
the residents of the Vineland 

memorial veterans home


Refreshments

Savory snack ~ shawn

Sweet snack ~ karen


UPDATE ~ this may be a zoom 
meeting. 

www.Medfordwomansclub.com

http://www.Medfordwomansclub.com


Dracula by bram stoker


January 19 ~ 6:00 pm

Shawn’s House


Wanna read ahead? 


~ the midnight

library by Matt haig 


~ salt to the sea by ruta sepetys


~ you never forget your first: a biography 
of George Washington by Alexis coe 


Fundraising ideas 
are always 

welcome.  The 
fundraising 

committee is open 
to all members and 
could use help with 

ideas and the 
implementation of those ideas.


Vicki will be setting up another see’s 
candies fundraiser to run during most of 

2022.  Please share this with everyone.


Let’s get together

Our pinelands library has 
moved to its new location 

in the township building at 
49 union street. 


 


The Medford Township 
board of education has 

made the decision that due to the 
unpredictability of the current Covid 

situation, our spelling bee will once again 
need to be cancelled.  While we regret that 

they have come to this conclusion, it is 
understandable.

This spring we will undertake a renovation of our 
freedom park memorial bench area.  We are in need 

of a new gardening plan or a rejuvenation and 
refresh of the current plantings.  If you are 
blessed with a green thumb, please consider 

offering your services for this project.

Join us Friday, January 21 
as we take a journey 

through ‘night forms’ at 
grounds for sculpture. 
We’d also like to eat at 
their restaurant rats. 

tickets for the outdoor 
exhibit are $28. Please 
let Kathy c know if you 

will be attending by 
January 10th. More 
details to follow.


PENDING COVID UPDATES

January is cervical cancer awareness 
month. This is a reminder to plan your 

annual examination.

Thanks to Wendy for setting up our dine & donate at 
p.j. Whelihan’s.  We raised $66


Thanks to Denise for organizing our letters from 
Santa.  We raised $230


Thanks to Vicki for setting up our see’s candies 
storefront.  We raised $393.80.


Thanks to Shawn for organizing our holiday party 
and to Susan and Elaine for helping with hosting 

duties.


We have received thanks from assemblyman Ryan 
peters and assemblywoman Jean stanfield for giving 

back through our scholarship ~ And from the 
Seneca student council for the turkey donations.


From Joette:

I would like to thank all the ladies who brought in 

items for operation yellow ribbon.

I’m sure the Troops will be very happy .


Joette ~ January 6th

Paula ~ January 7th 


Thanks to everyone who donated 
candy for the holiday bags for the 

new Lisbon cottage.


Kathy c. Would like to create a 
special Olympics team to help at the 
New Jersey state games from June 
10-12, 2022 at the college of New 

Jersey. If interested please let Kathy 
know. 



The NJSFWC 2022 convention will be 
held from Sunday, April 24th - Tuesday, 
April 26th at the Tropicana in Atlantic 

City.  Please let Shawn or Kathy know if 
you are interested in attending.

Garden district 

Arts & culture


Kathy c. has taken on the role of arts and 
culture garden district chairperson.  District 

achievement day is scheduled for April 14, 
2022 at the pennsauken country club. There 
are so many talented women in our club, it 

would be wonderful to display those talents 
for all to see.

NJSFWC 2022 convention

Garden district 

Council


The woman’s club of 
Medford will host the 

January garden district 
council meeting.  This 

meeting will take place on 
Thursday, January 20 at 

10:00 am.  We will be 
meeting at the Medford memorial community 

center and We will be collecting non-
perishable items for the Rutgers student food 

pantry.

UPDATE ~ this may be a zoom meeting. 

Girls' Career 
Institute (GCI) offers 

a "mini college 
experience" at 

Douglass Residential 
College on the 

campus of Rutgers 
University. Delegates 
experience a sample 
of college life by 

living in a dorm, eating in a cafeteria, and 
attending lectures and workshops. They 

learn about career choices from 
volunteer professional speakers and how 

to network with other delegates from 
all over the state of New Jersey. Many 
establish lasting friendships with one 

another.


Delegates are sponsored and the cost is 
underwritten by a local NJSFWC club. 
Delegates are selected on the basis of 

interest, community service and 
participation in school 

activities.Formerly known as Girls 
Citizenship Institute, the program began 
in 1947 and was first held at Montclair 
State Teachers college with 100 school 

girls attending. Since 1948, GCI has been 
held at Douglass College, now Douglass 
Residential College Campus of Rutgers 

University.


New Jersey was the first state to develop 
this type of training program for girls.

Girls’ career institute:

A program of the NJSFWC 

In 2017, a Resolution was passed to restrict 
the use of neonicotinoid pesticides.  These 
are the pesticides responsible for killing 

honey bees.  This bill, A2070, is finally 
coming before the full assembly, so please 
contact your state assemblyperson by email 

or phone and let them know you  and the 
NJSFWC support this bill.  The NJ Senate 

has already passed this bill.  Save the 
honey.

Resolution to save the bees



The woman’s club of Medford is a proud 
member of the New Jersey state 

federation of women’s clubs and in turn 
of the general federation of women’s 

clubs.

Club women are ‘dedicated to 

community improvement by enhancing 
the lives of others through volunteer 

service’.

From Gfwc news & notes


As part of the GFWC Signature Program: 
Domestic and Sexual Violence Awareness 
and Prevention, the GFWC Success For 
Survivors Scholarship was created in 
2012 to lend a helping hand to those 
impacted by intimate partner violence 

who are pursuing higher education. The 
scholarship aims to provide survivors 
with a means to achieve both financial 
and personal independence. Since its 

inception, GFWC has awarded more than 
$97,500 in scholarship funds.  


Each year, GFWC awards these 
scholarships to help survivors obtain a 
post-secondary education that offers a 

chance to reshape their future by 
securing employment and gaining 

personal independence.


Deadline for application is February 2, 
2022.  If you happen to know anyone who 

would benefit, please pass this 
information to them.


Success for survivors Application

Success for 
Survivors 

Scholarship
GFWC is excited to enter a 

fundraising agreement with 
Starfish Project for the 2020–2022 

Administration. Starfish Project is an 
organization that supports women 

escaping human trafficking and 
exploitation. The organization is 

currently working with more than 150 
survivors to provide a fresh start in 

life by arranging safe housing, 
healthcare, education and training, and 

employing them to make jewelry and 
garments to support its mission.


Through this endorsed fundraiser, 25% 
of the proceeds from any Starfish 

Project products purchased through 
this dedicated link will go to GFWC’s 
Success for Survivors Scholarship! 
View Starfish Project’s necklaces, 

earrings, bracelets, rings, and 
garments. Order your next favorite 

piece of jewelry today and help a 
survivor of  human trafficking succeed. 

STARFISH PROJECT

WEAR HOPE, GIVE HOPE

Shot@Life, a United Nations Foundation’s 
campaign, seeks to educate, connect, and 

empower Americans to champion vaccines in 
order to save children in developing countries. 

Every 20 seconds, a child dies of a vaccine-
preventable disease like pneumonia, diarrhea, 
measles, and polio. You can help save a child’s 

life by encouraging, learning about, advocating 
for, and donating vaccines.

GFWC 

affiliate organization
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